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Oxnard College Academic Senate

MINUTES

Date:  November 23, 2009

Members present and absent:

	Academic Senate Executive Board

	Robert Cabral, President
	Present

	Steven Hall, Vice President
	Present

	Maria Parker, Treasurer
	Present

	Jeannette Redding, Secretary
	Present


	Department
	Senators

	Addictive Disorders Studies
	1.  Vacant

	Business/CIS/Legal Assisting
	1.  Diane Eberhardy, present

	Child Development
	1.  Vacant

	Counseling
	1.  Margarita Corral, Absent

	Dental Hygiene
	1.  M. Newville, Present 

	Fine Arts
	1.  Vacant

	Fire Tech/T.V.
	1.  Gary W. Morgan, Absent

	Letters
	1.  Amy Edwards, Present

2.  Teresa Bonham, Present

3.  Vacant

- - - - - - - - - - - - - -

1   Robert Kornelson, Absent
2.  Pt Vacant 

	Library
	1.  Tom Stough, Present

	Math
	1.  Bret Black, Present

2.  Marlene Dean, Present

- - - - - - - - - - - - - -

1.  __________________

	Part-Time Faculty Rep. at-Large
	1.  Vacant

	Performing Arts
	1.  Vacant

	Physical Education/Health
	1.  Jonas Crawford, Absent

	Natural Sciences
	1.  Chris Mainzer, Present

2.  Vacant
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

1.  Vicki Thon, Present
2.  Pt Vacant

	Student Support Services (EAC, Health Center)
	1.  Mary Jones, Present



	Student Support Services (EOPS)


	1.  Ana Maria Valle, (proxy given to Jose Vega) 

	Social Sciences
	1. Marie Butler, Present 

2. Linda Kamaila, Present

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

1.  Pt Vacant

2.  Pt Vacant

	Technology/CRM
	1.  Richard Williams, Present


Non-Voting Faculty:  Carolyn Dorrance, Gloria Guevara, Ishita Edwards, Chris Horrock, Diva Ward, Erika Endrijonas, Richard Durán

	Agenda Item
	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline/

Assigned to:
	Under 10+1 (if applicable)

	Call to Order


	Academic Senate (AS) President Robert Cabral called the meeting to order at 2:38 p.m.


	
	
	

	Additions to the Agenda
	Food Services Committee and Distance Education Committee added under New Business; Library update added under Public Comment/Announcements


	Make Food Services Committee Report part of the normal Agenda.
	
	

	Public Comments/Announcements
	—Diva Ward distributed a handout and explained the history of our Title V grant expenditures and activities as well as pointing out plans for this year, Year 4, under the grant.  Included was the creation of a Writing Center to address student writing issues across the curriculum, plans for outreach and interaction with local high schools, plans to increase counseling services to make sure that students are on track, particularly if students plan on transferring, the plans for a Summer Bridge Program for Transitional Studies students, improved support for the Success Academy and Transfer Center, and the establishment of English focus workshops, particularly to support our ESL student population.  D. Ward further conducted a Q&A on these issues surrounding the Title V grant.

—J. Redding reported out on her attendance at the State Academic Senate Fall Plenary by distributing a handout and highlighting the following points:  (1) program elimination by not scheduling classes; (2) reduction of the State Academic Senate budget by 32%; (3) the Academic Freedom situation surrounding Southwestern College in Chula Vista; (4) a presentation recommending that data not be used punitively if it is to have a positive effect in terms of classroom pedagogical changes; (5) highlights concerning a discussion surrounding the future of the California Community Colleges; (6) discussions involving CTE faculty qualifications; (7) ACCJC issues; (8) and upcoming votes (during the Spring Plenary 2010 session) concerning the 50% law, the transfer degree, and CTE equivalency standards.  E. Endrijonas gave background on the transfer degree especially as it relates to AB 440.  R. Cabral thanked J. Redding for the report and noted that one of last year’s critiques of our local senate was that we sent no one to the Fall Plenary.  We have obviously rectified this situation and it was further noted that M. Parker will be attending the Spring Plenary.

—T. Stough gave an update reminding everyone that the groundbreaking for the new library building will be held on December 3rd at 10 a.m.  T. Stough further mentioned that he met with a reporter from the Ventura Star and that we should be on the lookout for an article shortly.

	Faculty should attend groundbreaking ceremony on Dec. 3rd at 10 a.m. in support.


	
	

	Reading and Approval of Minutes


	Minutes were approved as presented (1st, A. Edwards; 2nd, M. Parker, Passed)
	
	
	

	Impact of Budget Cuts


	
	
	
	

	   DCAS
	DCAS:  No meetings were held in October or November.  Next meeting is scheduled Dec. 16th which R. Cabral will be attending.


	
	
	#6 District and College Gov. Structures #10  Processes for Institu. Planning

	   Planning and Budgeting   

   Council—

   Marie Butler/Robert Cabral

	—M. Butler gave the report out beginning with the fact that faculty formally made a request concerning the fiscal impact of block scheduling.  Faculty present were told that the block scheduling issue is in a fact-finding and discussion period and that a request for fiscal impacts is premature.  M. Butler further stated that J. al-Amin reported the budget crisis is expected to continue until 2014.  D. Eberhardy reported that the CTE Division Chair failed to make requested cuts and thus Spring’s schedule had been over budget by $197,306.  Cuts are being made with an expected 35 sections total to be eliminated.  D. Eberhardy noted that there was no delineated process being followed.  R. Cabral inquired as to procedure.  L. Kamaila further inquired why all deans aren’t responding to budget reduction requests.  E. Endrijonas reviewed the background details stating that Floyd Martin and Carmen Guerrero did not make requested budget reductions in their respective divisions.  E. Endrijonas stated that from this point forward she hopes to establish and follow a uniform process with an emphasis on collaborative planning and decision-making.  E. Endrijonas further emphasized that communication is the key to good collaboration.  L. Kamaila asked whether or not Oxnard College could afford to house the Dental Hygiene Program.  C. Dorrance reminded all present that many departments have been cutting for some time now, specifically citing the fact that History has cut 50% of sections over the past few years.  I. Edwards asked about information regarding Spring and Fall semester cuts.  E. Endrijonas stated that campus administration is relying on the District’s promise not to make mid-year cuts, but rather to tap reserves if necessary.  E. Endrijonas stated that the college had made poor decisions that have contributed to the budget difficulties that Oxnard College is now having.  S. Hall noted that not all of those decisions were made at the campus.  C. Horrock asked that the schedule reduction process be both forward-looking as well as retrospective taking into account what has been cut during the past few years.


	
	
	#6 District and College Gov. Structures #10  Processes for Institu. Planning

	   Program Effectiveness and

   Planning Committee—

   Robert Cabral

	—PEPC’s next meeting is scheduled for tomorrow at 2:30 p.m.  L. Kamaila noted that adhering to the December 1st deadline for PEPC Reports would be difficult for some, as no clerical support has been provided.  R. Cabral noted that a more concise template for the PEPC Reports is now being utilized.  E. Endrijonas stated that deadline issues will be dealt with tomorrow rather than discussing them with this group today.
	
	
	#4  Educ. Prog. 

Development;

#9  Program Review



	Board and Committee Reports


	
	
	
	

	   Treasurer’s Report—

   Maria Parker


	—The current balance is $1,739.51.


	
	
	#10  Budget Development

	   Basic Skills Initiative—

   Jenny Redding

	—Minutes from the Committee’s Nov. 2nd meeting were distributed but no report was given due to time constraints.


	
	
	#4  Educ. Prog. Development;

#5  Policies regarding student prep. and success

	   Accreditation Committee—

   Steven Hall


	—No report was given due to time constraints.


	
	
	#7:  Faculty roles and involvement in accreditation

	   Technology Committee—

   Linda Kamaila/Bret Black

	—No report was given due to time constraints. 


	
	
	#4  Educ. Prog. Development;



	    Professional Development 

   Committee—

   Shannon Newby

	—No report was given due to time constraints.

 
	PDC will create guidelines for funding requests to include funding of on-campus training events. [Carried Over]
	
	#8  Policies for Faculty Prof. Development

	   Campus Use, Development, 

   and Safety—

   Mary Jones


	—No report was given due to time constraints.

 
	
	
	#10  Processes for Institu. Planning

	   Learning Outcomes Team—

   Marlene Dean/Lilia Ruvalcaba


	—No report was given due to time constraints.


	
	
	#4  Educ. Prog. Development

	   Curriculum—

   Jenny Redding
	—No report was given due to time constraints.


	
	
	#1:  Curriculum

	   Sabbatical—

   Michael Abrams
	—No report was given due to time constraints.


	R. Cabral to ask M. Abrams re:  next steps.  [Carried Over]
	
	#10  Processes for Institu. Planning

	   AFT Report—
   Mary Jones
	—J. Redding, who attended the Union meeting on Wed., November 18th, reported that the Union Exec team suggested the local Senate invite Board members to the campus to be personally briefed about effects of budget cuts on the campus community.  It was agreed that R. Cabral should proceed to arrange such meetings with the Board members.


	R. Cabral will arrange for each Board member’s attendance at our meetings throughout Spring semester.
	
	

	   Shared Governance Ad Hoc—
   R. Cabral
	—No report was given due to time constraints.
	
	
	

	District Committees


	All district committees meet the fourth Thursday of each month.
	
	
	

	   Consultation Counsel—

   Robert Cabral

   
	— No report given at this time.


	
	
	#6 District and College Gov. Structures

	   DCHR—

   Robert Cabral
	— No report given at this time.  However, R. Cabral was requested to contact both MC and VC’s Academic Senate Presidents to get personal updates with regard to DCHR as no one from Oxnard College’s Senate attended the meeting.


	R. Cabral to report back on other Academic Senate Presidents’ impressions from last meeting of DCHR.
	
	#6 District and College Gov. Structures

	   DTRW—

   Jenny Redding
	— No report given at this time.


	
	
	#1:  Curriculum

#2 Degree & Cert. Requirements

	   DCSL—

   Robert Cabral
	— No report given at this time.  However, J. Redding, who attended in R. Cabral’s stead, noted that a draft copy of the Program Discontinuance Procedure distributed at DCSL might be of interest to faculty.  She provided copies of same to all Senators to take back to their constituent members.


	Senators to take draft Discontinuance AP to their respective departments and get input re same to bring back to DCSL and the Senate.
	
	#6 District and College Gov. Structures

#10  Processes for Institu. Planning


	Old Business
	
	
	
	

	  Grenache Funding re:  T.
  Bonham
	A motion was presented that the Academic Senate would pay $375 of T. Bonham’s outstanding receipts while PDC would cover the other $375.  (1st A. Edwards; 2nd B. Black; passed)


	M. Parker will arrange for said payment.
	
	


	New Business
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	  Block Scheduling
	R. Cabral gave the background as to how this item arose for discussion in Deans’ Council, presented primarily as an idea from F. Martin as a better allocation of campus resources.  R. Cabral forwarded F. Martin’s draft proposal directly to faculty.  Much commentary ensued and a listing of said commentary was distributed to Senators.  S. Hall then gave a PowerPoint presentation reflecting the last time this item was discussed, namely during 2004-2005, delineating the process that was followed and highlighting the involvement of all campus constituency groups (namely, the faculty, classified staff, and students via their respective senates).  The block schedule was implemented in Fall 2006.  After said presentation, L. Kamaila asked whether data reflecting the impact of the block scheduling change had been gathered and analyzed.  C. Horrock stated that such analysis needs to occur prior to beginning any new block schedule implementation and/or change.  L. Kamaila further inquired as to why this has come up at this particular time.  She stressed that until problems are specifically targeted, campus administration should slow down every form of change.  S. Hall reiterated that prior to the last implementation of block scheduling, he (as then acting dean) came to the Senate numerous times and presented various scenarios.  C. Dorrance asked whether or not anyone had considered pedagogical concerns or whether any sociological environmental information had been gathered to assist in such decision-making.  R. Cabral suggested that the budget crisis is clearly the motivation for consideration of such scheduling.  S. Hall stated that no savings occurred as a result of block scheduling and that we should proceed cautiously.  C. Dorrance speculated that we might lose part-time instructors as a result of the proposed changes and that we should formally ask the Institutional Researcher to present a formal analysis of evaluative data based on the 2004-2005 to 2006-2007 shift to block scheduling.  It was agreed that such a request should be made, in addition to emphasizing our request at PBC for a report on the fiscal impacts of such block scheduling.  It was further agreed that members of PEPC should formally request an analysis of educational issues involved in such block scheduling implementation.


	Senate makes formal request to Institutional Researcher with regard to analysis of data from previous block schedule implementation; PBC faculty members to continue to make formal request for report on fiscal impact of block scheduling; PEPC faculty members to make formal request for analysis of educational issues involved with block scheduling.
	
	

	    Distance Education Committee
	B. Black reported that the current Distance Education committee is a subcommittee of the Technology Committee but that faculty members on the subcommittee felt it might be more advantageous to become a standing committee of the Senate separate from the Technology Committee as there might be more weight behind decisions if such a move were made.  S. Hall suggested the subcommittee draft such a standing committee proposal following the template being used by the Technology Committee in the Shared Decision Making and Collegial Consultation document.  C. Dorrance suggested that at least two faculty members should be part of both the Technology Committee and the Distance Education Committee.  L. Kamaila agreed that this was a good suggestion and noted that she and B. Black will write up a standing committee proposal to present to the Senate at the Senate’s next meeting.


	B. Black and L. Kamaila to draft standing committee proposal to present to Senate at its Dec. 7th meeting.
	
	

	Acad. Senate Pres. Report
	
	
	
	

	 Reporting Items:  Academic  

 Senate Reassigned Time
	— No report given at this time.
	
	
	

	 Senate Objectives
	— No report given at this time.


	
	
	

	 Senate By-Laws – Request for 
 Ad Hoc Committee Members
	— No report given at this time.
	
	
	#6 District and College Gov. Structures

	For the Good of the Order–

Steve Hall


	—No report given at this time.
	
	
	

	Adjournment
	—The meeting adjourned at 4:25 p.m.
	
	
	


Respectfully submitted, Jeannette Redding, AS Secretary
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